
OFFICIAL SENSITIVE 
 

 
 
Dear Andy and Eamonn, 
 
Thank you for your letter of 11 October about the Greater Manchester Clean 
Air Plan. We are replying as joint ministers responsible for this policy area. 
 
We are grateful for the updated plan and for the close engagement between 
our respective teams during its development.  We note the points set out in 
your letter, and recognise we are all keen to ensure we have an agreed plan 
for Greater Manchester in place as quickly as possible. We are reviewing the 
proposals and aim to respond more fully soon. 
 
Thank you once again for taking the time to contact us about this important 
issue. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
  
 
 

 
Rt Hon Steve Reed 
 
Secretary of State for 
Environment, Food and  
Rural Affairs 

 
Rt Hon Louise Haigh MP 
 
Secretary of State for Transport 

 
 

 
 

  

Andy Burnham 
Mayor  of Greater Manchester 
 
Eamonn O’Brien 
Leader of Bury Council & GM 
Portfolio Lead for Clean Air 
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